
I Corinthians 15:58 “Therefore, my dear brothers and sisters, stand 
firm. Let nothing move you. Always give yourselves fully to the work of the 
Lord, because you know that your labor in the Lord is not in vain”.

He has shown you, O mortal, what is good.
And what does the Lord require of you?
To act justly and to love mercy
and to walk humbly with your God. (Micah 6:8)

It's was an amazing and fruitful summer at SYME. By God's grace, 
teachers and staff were able to show God's love towards each other with 
humility and genuine care. Students could tell the difference between 
running a program and sharing true love from God. They testified their 
time spent here was different and totally worthwhile. Parents showed 
their appreciation because they see their children have changed for the 
better. Young men and women realized they could survive a summer 
without internet and cell phone for 12 hours during the day so they can 
enjoy their classes and nourish friendship better. I have never seen so 
many men (I mean big boys) shed tears at the farewell party. To God be 
the glory!!!!



1. SYME new director Charity is still adjusting at her new role. May God hep us to be her good helpers with 
understanding and humility. We hired two new young Taiwanese girls Vivian and Stephanie (former SYME students) to 
take care of  Enrollment and Advancement along with the present accountant Jean. My wife Wen will be the supervisor 
of the team of three girls. Please pray that Wen can become their spiritual leader who will guide them with grace and 
truth.   
2. Other than the SYME regular summer term, our camp team has completed 6 camps in 4 cities reaching out to about 
300 kids and youth. Many received Jesus as their savior innocently during the one-week camp. May the grace of Jesus 
Christ can provide environment and follow-up opportunities so none of them would be lost. (middle below) 

3. There were some special-need student enrollment into our summer term at SYME. Two with Asperger syndrome, 
one with Facial Paralysis (even a simple smile would trigger hard endured pain for her), some with learning disability 
and being bullied in school. I thank God for their willingness to share their testimonies at chapel time without fear. 
More than half of the students this term were non-Christians. They all shed tears after hearing those testimonies. A 
student from Vietnam received Christ at the end of the term. Two students finished 4 terms at SYME and will continue 
their faith journey by entering WOL Bible Institute in Jeju Island. 4 students will continue to be our fall term students. 
PTL! 
4. Simon’s dad has recovered from Acute Kidney Failure nicely since March. After passing the physical exam, he was 
admitted into a well-equipped senior day-care center started the last week in late August. It’s close to home and has 
regular daily activities organized by well-trained social workers. It runs from 8am to 4pm Monday to Friday which 
provides a more meaningful life for dad and as the same time provides relief for mom and my siblings. (below right)



如果神感動您支持我们

Please send your support to

below address

or go to the link below:

Word of Life (Simon Yen) Fund ID 07611S 

PO Box 600,

Schroon Lake, NY 12870

Link: https://give.wol.org/07611S

With Love,

https://give.wol.org/07611S

